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PRINCE EDWARD ISLAND  
CARBON LEVY EXEMPTIONS ENDING 

  
 

On July 1, 2023, the federal government will implement the federal backstop for carbon 
pricing in Prince Edward Island.  Fuel sales starting on July 1, 2023 will be subject to the 
federal fuel charge.   
 
Bill 5 (An Act to Amend the Climate Leadership Act)  was introduced in the PEI Legislature 
on May 16, 2023.  When passed, these amendments to the Act will halt the collection of the 
PEI carbon Levy on fuel sales starting July 1, 2023. 
 
As a result, the PEI carbon levy exemption letters that have been issued to your operation 
will no longer apply as there will be no PEI carbon levy collected on fuel sales after July 1, 
2023.   Your operation may wish to contact the federal government to see if there is any relief 
possible from the federal fuel charge that will be imposed on July 1, 2023. 
 
To contact the federal government, you can call 1 866-330-3304.   
 
For more information you can go to www.canada.ca and enter the search term Fuel Charge 
Relief. 
 
 
Further information can be obtained by contacting: 
 
 

Taxation and Property Records Division 
P O Box 1150, Charlottetown, PE   C1A 7M8 

Telephone: 902-368-4070; Fax: 902-368-6164 
Email:  taxandland@gov.pe.ca  Web site: www.princeedwardisland.ca  

 
 

This notice is prepared for information purposes only, and should not be considered a substitute for 
the statutes.  Should there be any conflict between the contents of this notice and the statutes, the 
statutes shall prevail. 

 


